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“Alis grave nil”
(There is nothing too heavy for those who have wings)

St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 15th July 2013  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland,  Rob Solly,  Andrew Bennett, Mike Dewdney,  Jean Curteis, David Curteis,  Trevor Bingham, Barbara Misselbrook, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Jamie Entwistle. Eileen Harrop,  Raymond Crawfurd,  Joanna Vos, Rosemary Dayborn. 

Apologies: Rosie Dewdney. Lorna Mulholland,   Vic Cole, Liz Entwistle,
Naughty Step:  Sandra Sutters  Brenda Walker,  John Link, Mike Stephens, Carrie Stephens
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
All matters arising being covered in the agenda, the minutes were agreed and signed.  Rev Eileen thanked the community group for their support at her ordination service and her first Eucharist at the Church 
Financial Update
Current account stands at £1327.17    The deposit account still stands at £2000.00 . This excludes moneys collected from the sales of St Michaels Memories. To date £1800 has been given to the honorary treasurer for banking.
Community Projects
150th Jubilee Competition.  There has only been one entry so far, and that has had to be disqualified as it did not comply with the rules. The suggestion was made to drop the idea of a logo, and to set up on Fun Day with pencils and paper  and have a competition on the day.  Banner to be made at a later time.

'St Michaels Memories'   This has been an unparalled success.  There are now only 17 books left at outlets.  As there are still several events happening this year e.g. Son et Luminere, Museum Exhibition,  and Fun Day, it was decided, by vote, to order another 100 books.  The Macmillan half of the profit so far  (£645), to be ringfenced and the purchase of the new books to be funded from the Community Groups share of the profit.  Ken will speak to Colin and update him on  the current position.

Let Ken know if there are any factual errors in the book and he will pass the information on to Colin.  Rob informed us that Abbeyfield House was originally called Beacon Oak House.

Recreation Ground  Following Andrews previous suggestion  of erecting a plaque in dedication to the person who gifted the ground, Ken has obtained a copy of the Deed of Gift. This shows that on 14th May 1935, Miss M C Mason from Reigate, Surrey  was the benefactor.  Tenterden Borough Council was the beneficiary and the ground was given purely for recreation and pleasure.  The group would therefore like to acknowledge this generosity and erect a plaque.  Ken to ask Colin if he could do some research  and establish if there are any living relatives  who could perhaps perform an unveiling.

Neighbourhood/Community Planning  Tenterden Town Council have been asked by both Barbara and Ken -via Mayor Robin Wade – what, if any, long term plans there are for St Michaels.  So far the replies haven’t been so helpful, and there is nothing on the Council website regarding planning for the village. Ashford Borough Council are curently conducting a   “PlanIt” consultation with Parish Councils and Community Groups. Ken has been in touch with them and has  indicated that we are interested in taking part..  He will send the website link for all to look at and  to decide if this is the way forward. He is also in liaision with Jennifer Crickmore-Porter  Tenterden Deputy Mayor. 
Village Hall    
· Coffee Morning in aid of Macmillan cancer support – Saturday 5th October 10 am.-12 noon. Please all come and support this.There will also be a PACT meeting followed by a Council Surgery taking place in the Hall at the same time.

· Quiz – late October (date to be confirmed)

· Barn Dance - 16th November

· Christmas Fair – 24th November  

Fun Day  This is progressing well.  Rob and Ken have taken over the finalising of stalls, building on Carries good work.  Programs to be numbered and entered into a raffle.  Prize to be decided.

Next meeting to be combined with ordinary Community Group Meeting on Wednesday 21st August, at London Beach start 7.30 p.m.  Leaflets for distribution  to advertise Fun Day to be picked up at this meeting, Trevor to let Rosemary have them in advance to be organised into bundles.

Jean to meet with W S Parsons on Tuesday 3 p.m. at the Recreation Ground to obtain a quote for the  installation electric power points at the toilets for our use on Fun Day. It has  been agreed by Tenterden Town Council we can do this. It was also discussed and agreed we would obtain a second quote from Tim Coombes and or others  to ensure competitiveness. As we are paying for this ( should it go ahead) we th eGroup should decide on the installer.
AOB
· “Blessing of the Animals” service to take place in the School Field on Sunday 21st July.  All welcome, even if you haven't an animal 
· Jo to find out the name and contact details at Jirah Chapel so we can let them know the date of Fun Day as they are neighbours of the Rec.
· Jean requested contributions for the boozy barrow and tombola’s
· Parveen has a very large stuffed dog that he is giving to Fun Day for a  prize. - raffle or guess the name.. He also advised “Summer Barbecue” at Breton Court,  Saturday 27th July 2,30pm onwards – all welcome

· Raymond updated  the meeting on  the Tenterden Museum Exhibition  which features St Michaels and will consist of 10 sections.  Opening night by invitation only is on 1st August, and the exhibition will run for the following two months.  Homewood School is making up the display boards covering The Church, Community Group, KESR video of St Michaels section, Homewood School - history and featuring local artist Gary Hulme, and author Kit Williams, Fencers medals and swords, and the book St Michaels Memories.  The Church is covering the cost of £200.  Kentish Express will feature an article on the exhibition.   Rob suggested and it was agreed that the Community Group pay 10% towards the costs.  The Group is also to sponsor two banners, one to go on the railings at Tenterden Recreation Ground and one at  St Michaels Rec to advertise the First ever exhibition devoted to St Michaels.

· Ken asked Barbara to approach Kent  Highways to see if if there is anything that can be done to remove or disguise the white paint that was spilt on the A28 by the Pelican Crossing. This is an eyesore!
Meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Next Meeting : Wednesday 21st August at London Beach. 7.30pm . Community Group/Fun Day Meeting.
